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Dated: 23rd January 2025 

To 

Presidents/Secretaries 

All Affiliated State/UT Units and Boards 

Boxing Federation of India 

 

Subject: Cancellation of Previous Directive and Continuation of Boxer Transfer Policy 

 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

 

I hope this communication finds you well. This is to notify you of an important update regarding the directive 

issued on 13th December 2023, concerning the requirement of a No Objection Certificate (NOC) and home 

state participation for boxers serving in organizations such as the Railway Sports Promotion Board (RSPB), 

All India Police Control Board (AIPSCB), Services Sports Control Board (SSCB), and Steel Plant Sports 

Board (SPSB). 

 

Please be informed that, effective from 14th January 2025, the aforementioned directive will stand 

cancelled. Consequently, the requirements stipulated in the letter dated 13th December 2023 will no longer 

be applicable. 

 

Furthermore, the Boxer Transfer Policy of the Boxing Federation of India (BFI), as previously practiced, 

will remain valid and in effect. This ensures the continuation of established protocols for the transfer and 

participation of boxers in various championships without the restrictions mentioned in the earlier directive. 

 

We kindly request you to communicate this update to all concerned individuals and ensure adherence to the 

Boxer Transfer Policy as per earlier norms. This will help in maintaining consistency and clarity in the 

conduct of boxing events. 

 

Thank you for your cooperation and support in this matter. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Hemanta Kumar Kalita  

Secretary General 

Boxing Federation of India 

+91-8638303160 
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